
 

  

Welcome to the 2022-2023 School Year!  

Trojan Talk 

SEPTEMBER  2022 

T r i  C o u n t y  S c h o o l s  D i s t r i c t  N e w s l e t t e r 

D r .  T i f f a n i e  W e l t e  

 

New Staff for the 2022-2023 School Year 

 

Tri County Public Schools has added several new staff members .Staff members are excited about the additions to the 
Tri County family and feel that the new staff will continue the quality education and experiences students receive.  
Please take time to welcome the new staff to the school district. 
 

Dr. Tiffanie Welte is our new superintendent. She has been in education for 29 years. Her former  districts have been 
Weeping Water, Ralston, Papillion-LaVista, Waverly & a suburb of St. Louis.    

 

Hilary Conway is our new business manager. She is from Wilber and previously was the business manager at Cross 
County Community Schools. 

 

Koner Hogue ïis from Falls City and graduated from Peru State College.  This is his first year teaching. He is our 7-12 
grade PE/Health/Weights instructor. He will also be our head Girlôs Varsity BB coach and assistant Junior High Track 
coach. 

 

Bodie Moeller is from Plymouth, Ne. He graduated from TC in 2011. He has been teaching the last five years at Aurora 
Public Schools. He is our new Social Studies Teacher and will be coaching Jr. High Football and High School Shot and 
Discus.  

 

Alison Moellerï is our 10-12 special education teacher, she graduated from Peru State College. This is her 7th year of 
teaching. 

 

Matthew Dunker will be teaching 7th and 8th grade science and help coach XC  and  Junior High Track. He graduated 
from Nebraska Wesleyan University and has been teaching for 6 years. 

 

Sarah Hebdaï graduated from Tri County in 2014.  She is our Ag Instructor and FFA Advisor. She graduated from UNL 
and this is her fifth year teaching. 

 

Jesi Brewer is from  Ravenna, NE. She graduated from Hastings College and is currently working on her  masters 
through Wayne State College. This is her 8th year teaching and first year at Tri County. She is our Grades 5 and 
6  Math Teacher. 

  

 

 

 



Brandy Block is a new paraeducator and she will work with Mrs. Hannah Gay in her classroom. 
Brandy will support 7th-9th grade students in their general education classroom. 

 

Ameila Morrissey is a new paraeducator and she will work with Mrs. Linda Baumann in the Life 
Skills classroom.  Ameila is a 1-1 para with students who will need additional support in the class-
room. 

 

Darcy Baker has been hired as a member of the food service staff at Tri County. 

 

Tylor Boggs has been hired in our grounds/maintenance department. 

New Staff for the 2022-2023 School Year 

Continued from page 1 

Garret Drews is our Elementary Music Teacher. He is originally from Fremont, NE and graduated from 
Concordia University, in May 2022. This is his first year teaching. 

 

Oliva Welch graduated from Peru State College just this last May, and this is her first year teaching. 
She is our  K-6 Resource Teacher.  She is coaching Junior High Volleyball. 



 
 

September, 2022 
 

One of the neatest things about school is that there is a fresh, new start every single August 
- itôs a new beginning full of opportunities and endless possibilities for each student to reach 
new heights!  Students and staff look forward to summer break each spring, true; but thereôs 
no denying that as days start getting a bit shorter and stores start promoting new school 
supplies, we get excited to reunite with our students, families and friends.  This year is no 
exception, and itôs especially exciting to  welcome everyone back!  Weôre off and running, 
meeting new faces, experiencing  familiar  routines and traditions, and looking forward to all 
that our Tri County Trojans will  accomplish this year!   
 

On our first day back with students, I challenged each one to literally reach a little bit higher 
as an example that when they believe in themselves they can reach new goals - in the 
classroom, on the playing field, in activities, and in life.  Everyone in the gym proved that 
with even a little encouragement they have the ability to stretch themselves to new heights.  
Like our families and communities, the staff and I have  confidence in each of our students 
and expect that they will continue to demonstrate #TCPride and excellence.  Iôm honored to 
be serving here, excited that the new year has begun, and eager for opportunities to interact 
with students, staff, families and the communities that make Tri County home! 
 

Just a couple of housekeeping items as we get rolling:  Families and patrons are  
encouraged to follow Tri County on our website, Facebook and Twitter.  The rSchool  
calendar linked on the website is incredibly helpful for staying up to date on all things  
happening at the school throughout the year.  Our COVID - Ready to Learn protocols have 
been updated for the school year and are also linked on the web page.  Unless directives 
from the health department change, routines will be consistent with what was taking place 
last spring.  Last, but not least, know that my door is always open, as are Mr. Gronemeyerôs 
and Mr. Clarkôs.  If you have any questions or concerns throughout the year, please feel free 
to call upon any of us.   
 

Welcome back for the 2022-2023 school year and join us in our continued mission to ñcreate 
and develop a community of motivated, responsible, productive and continuous learners.ò  
 

Dr. Tiffanie Welte 



­ŊŐîõĤŊ nõÙěŁ ÿĭĽ ɤɢɤɤ- ɤɢɤɥ 

 

 

VĢĹĭĽŊÙĤŊʃ  ¥ěõÙŁõ Ųěě ĭŐŊ Ŋćõ ÿĽõõ ÙĤî ĽõîŐèõî 
ĢõÙě ÙĹĹěĊèÙŊĊĭĤ ÿĭĽĢŁ ŝćõĤ ţĭŐ ĽõèõĊŜõ ŊćõĢʊ    
Vÿ ţĭŐĽ ÿÙĢĊěţ ļŐÙěĊŲõŁ ŊćõĤ Ùěě îĊŁŊĽĊèŊ ÿõõŁ ÙĽõ 
ŝÙĊŜõî ÿĭĽ ţĭŐĽ èćĊěîĽõĤʊ  ¶ćõ îĊŁŊĽĊèŊ ĽõèõĊŜõŁ 
ŁŊÙŊõ ÙĤî ÿõîõĽÙě āĽÙĤŊŁ æÙŁõî ĭĤ Ŋćõ ĹõĽèõĤŊ ĭÿ 
ŁŊŐîõĤŊŁ õĤĽĭěěõî ŝćĭ ÙĽõ õěĊāĊæěõ ÿĭĽ ÿĽõõ ĭĽ Ľõʜ
îŐèõî ĢõÙěŁʊ 

 

ÈćÙŊ ŊćĊŁ ĢõÙĤŁ ÿĭĽ ţĭŐʃ 

 

Íĩŋĸ ļŅŋìóġŅ ŗćĘĘ ĸóæóćŖó ğó×Ęļ ×Ņ ĸóìŋæóì ĩĸ ġĩ æĩļŅ 
ýĩĸ ŅĄó óġŅćĸó ɜɚɜɜ-ɜɚɜɝ ļæĄĩĩĘ ŝó×ĸɾ 

 

¶ ¥- ?.¶ .õĤõŲŊŁʃ  SıŕņøĊığñņ ĦÜŧ éø øğčĄčéğø 
Ăıł §ÜĨñøĦčë- ?.¸ éøĨøŶŏņ ŏĊłıŕĄĊ ŏĊø pøʠ
éłÜņĜÜ 6øľÜłŏĦøĨŏ ıĂ SøÜğŏĊ ÜĨñ SŕĦÜĨ ¯øłʠ
Ščëøņʎ §- ?.¸ éøĨøŶŏņ Üłø éÜņøñ čĨ ľÜłŏ ıĨ øğčʠ
Ąčéčğčŏŧ Ăıł Iłøø ÜĨñ «øñŕëøñ- §łčëø ĦøÜğņʎ   

 

¶ Iõõ ÈÙĊŜõĽŁ ÙĤî SõÙěŊć VĤŁŐĽÙĤèõʃ  ̄ŏŕñøĨŏ 
Iłøø ÜĨñ «øñŕëøñ- §łčëø ĦøÜğ øğčĄčéčğčŏŧ ëÜĨ éø 
ņĊÜłøñ ščŏĊ ıŏĊøł ľłıĄłÜĦņ ʜščŏĊ ľÜłøĨŏÜğ 
ëıĨņøĨŏʝ Ăıł ŏĊø ľŕłľıņøņ ıĂ Ăøø šÜčŠøłņʈ 
ņëĊığÜłņĊčľņʈ nøñčëÜčñ ÜĨñ ¯0SV§ʎ   

 

¶ ­èćĭĭě .õĤõŲŊŁʃ  Ñıŕł ņëĊıığ łøëøčŠøņ ¯ŏÜŏø 
ÜĨñ ğıëÜğ ĂŕĨñčĨĄ éÜņøñ ıĨ ŏĊø ĨŕĦéøł ıĂ ņŏŕʠ
ñøĨŏņ øğčĄčéğø Ăıł Iłøø ÜĨñ «øñŕëøñ- §łčëø 
ĦøÜğņʎ 

 

¶ Iõõ ÈÙĊŜõĽŁ ÙĤî SõÙěŊć VĤŁŐĽÙĤèõʃ ¯ŏŕñøĨŏ 
Iłøø ÜĨñ «øñŕëøñ- §łčëø ĦøÜğ øğčĄčéčğčŏŧ ëÜĨ éø 
ņĊÜłøñ ščŏĊ ıŏĊøł ľłıĄłÜĦņ ʜščŏĊ ľÜłøĨŏÜğ 
ëıĨņøĨŏʝ Ăıł ŏĊø ľŕłľıņøņ ıĂ Ăøø šÜčŠøłņʈ 
ņëĊığÜłņĊčľņʈ nøñčëÜčñ ÜĨñ ¯0SV§ʎ 
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yĨ bŕĨø ɨɭ- ɨɯŏĊ pčëĜŧ §ıłŏøłʈ 6øø ¯ëĊŕøłĦÜĨ 
ÜĨñ .øŠ §łøéŧğ ÜŏŏøĨñøñ ŏĊčņ ëıĨĂøłøĨëø čĨ 
døÜłĨøŧʎ ¸Ċøłø šøłø Ħıłø ŏĊÜĨ ɨɫɦ ņëĊıığ Ĩŕŏłčʠ
ŏčıĨ ľłıĂøņņčıĨÜğņ šĊøłø ŏĊøŧ ņÜĦľğøñ ĊøÜğŏĊŧ 
Ăııñņ ŏĊÜŏ Ħøŏ ĂøñøłÜğ ņëĊıığ ĨŕŏłčŏčıĨ ņŏÜĨñÜłñņʎ 
 
¸Ċøŧ ÜŏŏøĨñøñ ?ñŕëÜŏčıĨ ņøņņčıĨņ ıĨ Ü ščñø 
łÜĨĄø ıĂ ŏıľčëņ čĨëğŕñčĨĄ šøğğĨøņņ ľığčëŧ ŕľñÜŏøņʈ 
Ċıš ŏı čĨëłøÜņø ľÜłŏčëčľÜŏčıĨ čĨ ŏĊø ņëĊıığ ĦøÜğņ 
ľłıĄłÜĦņʈ Ăııñ ņÜĂøŏŧ čĨĂıłĦÜŏčıĨʈ ëŕņŏıĦøł 
ņøłŠčëø ŏčľņʈ ņıëčÜğ ĦøñčÜʈ ĊøÜğŏĊŧ ëøğøéłÜŏčıĨņ 
ÜĨñ ğøÜñøłņĊčľʎ ¸Ċø ?ŦĊčéčŏ SÜğğ ĂøÜŏŕłøñ ıŠøł ɭɦ 
ŠøĨñıłņ ıųøłčĨĄ Ăııñņʈ ņŕľľğčøņʈ øŁŕčľĦøĨŏʈ Ĩŕʠ
ŏłčŏčıĨ øñŕëÜŏčıĨ ÜĨñ ĦøÜğ ľğÜĨĨčĨĄ ŏıığņʎ   

 
 
¸Ċø ¸łč 0ıŕĨŏŧ ¯ëĊıığ 6čņŏłčëŏ ĊÜņ Ü ğıĨĄ ŏłÜñčŏčıĨ ıĂ 
ëıĦĦčŏĦøĨŏ ŏı ņøłŠčĨĄ ŏĊø øñŕëÜŏčıĨ Ĩøøñņ ıĂ Üğğ čŏņ 
ëĊčğñłøĨʈ čĨëğŕñčĨĄ ŏĊıņø ščŏĊ ñčņÜéčğčŏčøņʎ   
 
ɬɦɧɦ 
¯ľøëčÜğ ?ñŕëÜŏčıĨ ÜĨñ ¯øëŏčıĨ ɫɦɪ  
VñøĨŏčŶëÜŏčıĨʈ ?ŠÜğŕÜŏčıĨ ÜĨñ ÊøłčŶëÜŏčıĨ 
 
!ğğ ëĊčğñłøĨʈ łøĄÜłñğøņņ ıĂ ŏĊøčł ĊÜĨñčëÜľľčĨĄ ëıĨñčʠ
ŏčıĨʈ Üłø øĨŏčŏğøñ ŏı Ü Ăłøø ÜľľłıľłčÜŏø ľŕéğčë øñŕëÜŏčıĨ 
ÜĨñ ÜĨ øŁŕÜğ ıľľıłŏŕĨčŏŧ Ăıł øñŕëÜŏčıĨ ÜëëıłñčĨĄ ŏı 
ŏĊøčł Ĩøøñņʎ  ¸Ċø ñčņŏłčëŏ ščğğ Ăığğıš ŏĊø ľłıŏıëığņ ëłøʠ
Üŏøñ éŧ ŏĊø pøéłÜņĜÜ 6øľÜłŏĦøĨŏ ıĂ ?ñŕëÜŏčıĨ ÜĨñ ŏĊø 
¾Ĩčŏøñ ¯ŏÜŏøņ 6øľÜłŏĦøĨŏ ıĂ ?ñŕëÜŏčıĨ čĨ čñøĨŏčĂŧčĨĄʈ 
øŠÜğŕÜŏčĨĄʈ ŠøłčĂŧčĨĄʈ ÜĨñ ľłıŠčñčĨĄ ņøłŠčëøņ ŏı ņŏŕʠ
ñøĨŏņ šĊı ĦÜŧ éø øĨŏčŏğøñ ŏı ņľøëčÜğ øñŕëÜŏčıĨ ņøłŠčëøņ 
ľŕłņŕÜĨŏ ŏı «ŕğø ɫɧ ıĂ ŏĊø pøéłÜņĜÜ 6øľÜłŏĦøĨŏ ıĂ ?ñʠ
ŕëÜŏčıĨ ÜĨñ ŏĊø VĨñčŠčñŕÜğņ ščŏĊ 6čņÜéčğčŏčøņ ?ñŕëÜŏčıĨ 
!ëŏʈ ıł łøĊÜéčğčŏÜŏčŠø ņøłŠčëøņ ľŕłņŕÜĨŏ ŏı ¯øëŏčıĨ ɫɦɪ 
łøĄŕğÜŏčıĨņ Üŏ ɩɪ 0ıñø ıĂ IøñøłÜğ «øĄŕğÜŏčıĨņʈ §Üłŏ ɧɦɪʎ   
¯ëĊıığ ÜñĦčĨčņŏłÜŏıłņʈ ŏøÜëĊøłņ ÜĨñ ıŏĊøł øñŕëÜŏčıĨ 
ņŏÜų ščğğ čĦľğøĦøĨŏ Üğğ ľłıŠčņčıĨņ ıĂ VĨñčŠčñŕÜğčŭøñ 
?ñŕëÜŏčıĨ §ğÜĨņ ÜĨñ ¯øëŏčıĨ ɫɦɪ §ğÜĨņʎ  ¸Ċø ņëĊıığ 
ñčņŏłčëŏ ņĊÜğğ ľłıŠčñø ņľøëčÜğ øñŕëÜŏčıĨ ÜĨñ łøĊÜéčğčŏÜʠ
ŏčŠø ņøłŠčëøņ ıĨğŧ ŏı ëĊčğñłøĨ ščŏĊ ŠøłčŶøñ ñčņÜéčğčŏčøņ 
ÜĨñ ŁŕÜğčĂŧčĨĄ ëıĨñčŏčıĨņʎ 
 
 

bhb5L{/wLaLb!¢Lhb {¢!¢9a9b¢Υ 
¢Ǌƛ /ƻǳƴǘȅ tǳōƭƛŎ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ŘƻŜǎ ƴƻǘ ŘƛǎŎǊƛƳƛƴŀǘŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ōŀǎƛǎ ƻŦ 
ǊŀŎŜΣ ŎƻƭƻǊΣ ƴŀǝƻƴŀƭ ƻǊƛƎƛƴΣ ǎŜȄΣ ƳŀǊƛǘŀƭ ǎǘŀǘǳǎΣ ŘƛǎŀōƛƭƛǘȅΣ ƻǊ ŀƎŜ 
ƻǊ ƛƴ ŀŘƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ƻǊ ŀŎŎŜǎǎ ǘƻΣ ƻǊ ǘǊŜŀǘƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ŜƳǇƭƻȅƳŜƴǘ ƻǊ 
ŜŘǳŎŀǝƻƴŀƭ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎ ŀƴŘ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎΦ  ¢ƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ Ƙŀǎ 
ōŜŜƴ ŘŜǎƛƎƴŀǘŜŘ ǘƻ ƘŀƴŘƭŜ ƛƴǉǳƛǊƛŜǎ ǊŜƎŀǊŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 5ƛǎπ
ǘǊƛŎǘΩǎ ƴƻƴ-ŘƛǎŎǊƛƳƛƴŀǝƻƴ ǇƻƭƛŎƛŜǎΥ ǘƘŜ ǎǳǇŜǊƛƴǘŜƴŘŜƴǘ ƻŦ 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΣ ǿƘƻ Ƴŀȅ ōŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǿǊƛǝƴƎ ŀǘ ¢Ǌƛ /ƻǳƴǘȅ tǳōƭƛŎ 
{ŎƘƻƻƭǎΣ тнрнл Iǿȅ млоΣ 5Ŝ²ƛǧΣ bŜōǊŀǎƪŀΣ суопмΣ ōȅ Ŝ-Ƴŀƛƭ ŀǘ 
ǝũŀƴƛŜΦǿŜƭǘŜϪǘǊƛŎƻǳƴǘȅǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦƻǊƎ ƻǊ ōȅ ǘŜƭŜǇƘƻƴŜ ŀǘ  
όплнύ суо-нлотΦ 



Summer Projects 2022 

 

It was another very busy summer here at TC. A lot of painting was happening around school. I 
think the ladies set a record! So a BIG thanks to Ms. Leslie, Norris, Mrs. Jenny Washburn and 
Ms. Alishia Herring for all their hard work. I would estimate they applied around 50 to 60 gallons 
of paint to walls, doors, trim and floors. Thank you Ladies! 
 

I would also like to thank Mr. Ken Allen and Mrs. Mary Connell for all of their hard work and  
everything they did over the summer. They moved a lot of furniture, tables, desks and chairs out 
of rooms. Scrubbed, stripped, waxed and burnished countless square feet of floors. A BIG thanks 
to the two of you! 
 

For those of you that have not met Mr. Tylor Boggs yet he has taken over for Mr. Brian Burger in 
the grounds department. Mr. Boggs is doing a great job of maintaining Tri County Schools  
outdoor areas. As well as helping with projects inside the school this summer. Thanks Mr. Boggs! 
 

Our HVAC project is wrapped up for now. Three out of the seven rooftop units have been in-
stalled and running. Unfortunately the other four will have to come later when they arrive. With 
that we have some areas that are a little uncomfortable. With the help of some portable A/C units 
and running some temporary ducting from existing units we will get by.  
 

For those of you that are new to Tri County the Media Specialist desks in the Elementary and 
High School libraries are new this year. I contacted a Tri County Alumni Mr. Dustin Bloomquist 
owner of Precision Custom Woodcraft in Lincoln to design and build these. Thanks to Mrs. Kim 
Wiegers and Mrs. Jodi Hicks and their hard work in coming up with original design I think they 
are a great addition to the school. Great job ladies! 
 

School has begun and it is good to see all the kids and staff back here in school again! I think the 
bus routes are going ok for the most part. There are always some changes that need to be made 
after the first day or so. I would like to thank Mrs. Shayna Sowards for everything she does for 
me to make the bus schedules happen. Couldnôt do it without you! 
 

Mr. Kevin Weichel 



From the Desk of the  Secondary Principaléé..Mr. Ryan Clark  

Jr/Sr High September Newsletter 
 

Growth Assessments 

 
 

F2F Picnic 

 
 

Parent Teacher Conferences 

 

We have had a great start to the school year!  Academically, students and teachers 
are hitting full steam.  Our activities are busy with their beginning of the year  
festivities, and our athletes and coaches are geared up for their first competitions.   
 

Part of being able to tailor appropriate instruction to all of our students is knowing 
where each student is, academically, at the start of the year.  To accomplish this, we 
assess our students using MAP Growth and NSCAS Growth.  
 

We will have a little fun during lunch on  Friday, September 9th.   Students will have an 
extended lunch period to enjoy grilled meat and produce from the Farm to Fork  
organization.  Students will also enjoy some time outside challenging their  
classmates and teachers in various yard game activities (spike ball, can jam,  
cornhole) while enjoying ice cream on the south lawn.   

Parent teacher conferences for the secondary are scheduled for Thursday,  
September 29th from 3:30-8:30 pm in the HS Gym.  Please look for more information 
about conferences in the secondary via email in the upcoming weeks.  



From the Desk of the  Athletic Directoré..Mr. Bryce Simpson  

AD Notes & Reminders: 
 

A reminder that rSchool is our primary calendar for activities and athletics this year.  This  
includes practices, meetings, events, and competitions for our athletics and other  
extracurricular activities.  rSchool can be accessed via our school website by clicking on the 
ñActivities Calendarò and there are options to subscribe and receive notifications of changes 
when they occur. (https://www.pioneerconference.org/public/genie/460/school/682/)  

 
¶  Any outside groups (community organizations, youth sports, etc.) are required to reserve 

 facility use head of time.  Please go under the ñDistrictò drop-down on the school website 
 and click on ñFacilities Use Requestò to start this process. 

 

¶  Students are reminded to keep up with their academic responsibilities in order to remain  
 eligible for activities.  Students with a failing grade in TWO or more classes are ineligible to 
 participate in competitions or events.  The D & F list is released and updated weekly. 
 

¶  The annual homecoming game and coronation is scheduled for Friday, September 16th 
 against David City. 

 

¶  Fall Sports Senior Nights 
 

¶  October 7th Football game vs. Milford - We will recognize football and girls golf Senior  

 athletes & their parents. 

 

¶  October 4th volleyball game vs. Wilber-Clatonia - We will recognize volleyball and cross 
 country Senior athletes & their parents. 

 

¶  A special thank to our booster clubs and alumni groups for their ongoing support of our  
 students and their extracurricular activities. 
 

  
Bryce Simpson 

Activities Director 

bryce.simpson@tricountyschools.org 

 

 

https://www.pioneerconference.org/public/genie/460/school/682/
mailto:bryce.simpson@tricountyschools.org




From the Desk of the  Elementary Principalé..Mr. Jesse Gronemeyer  

 A big thanks to parents, teachers and students for a wonderful start of the 
2022-2023 school year!! 

 
¶ Thank you to all parents for attending the Elementary Open House and the 
 PTO for their efforts on this night as well! 

 
¶ I would like to welcome four new staff members in the elementary school 

 
¶ Dr. Tiffanie Welte (Superintendent) 

 
¶ Garret Drews (Elementary Music) 

 
¶ Olivia Welch (Special Education) 

 
¶ Jesi Brewer (5/6th Math) 

 
Important upcoming Dates: 

¶  No School September 5th and 6th 
 
¶ September 21 st - 10 AM Start 

 
¶ September 29th - PT Conferences 

 
¶ September 30th - No school 

 
 

Never hesitate to contact me at the 
school with any questions or concerns. 

   

TC PRIDE 

 

Mr. Gronemeyer 

jesse.gronemeyer@tricountyschools.org 

402-683-2015 ext. #101 

mailto:jesse.gronemeyer@tricountyschools.org



